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The month of May marked the end of the school year for students 
all across the district.  In a tribute to the 2020-2021 school year - to 
commemorate the hard work, note the challenges met and overcome, 
honor the special moments as well as the special people – employees 
throughout the district joined together by wearing green and gathering 
at their respective building or campus in a collective moment of silence.  
The occasion also gave members of the Henry County Schools family 
the chance to look forward with hope and optimism toward the coming 
2021-2022 school year.  The day was a day of great reflection and a day 
of celebration.  #HenryTogether

Back-to-School 2021 - #BeReadyDayOne

Though the 2020-2021 school year just ended, the planning for 
the 2021-2022 school year has been well underway and continues 
for the next few weeks in preparation for the first day of school on 
Wednesday, August 4.   Chief School Leadership Officer Kirk Shrum 
and Chief Family & Student Support Services Officer Dr. April Madden 
provided a report on the district’s efforts to prepare for the start of 
the upcoming school year, including the opening of a new Welcome 
Center at the Henry County Learning & Support Center.

Prior to discussing preparations for the coming year, Mr. Shrum 
detailed the successful spring 
graduations for the Class of 
2021 held at Atlanta Motor 
Speedway.  He also shared 
a report regarding current 
summer learning.  Currently 
we have over 1,667 students 
in our Summer Bridge and 
transition programs both on 
campus and virtually, 612 students in Imapct Academy summer school, 
over 1,000 in high school summer credit recovery, and over 6,588 
students were invited to participate in the at-home summer literacy 
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Our Mission
   Ensuring Success for EACH      
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Our Vision
   Building a Culture of 
   Personalized Learning

Our Belief
   All Learners will Excel in an 
   Environment Centered on 
   RIGOR, RELEVANCE and 
   RELATIONSHIPS

The month of October is full of recognitions 
for members of our school community.    
We get the chance to celebrate our school 
bus drivers and transportation personnel 
during Bus Driver Appreciation Day and 
School Bus Safety Week during this month.  
The job of a bus driver and transportation 
employee is a foundational part of supporting learning in our schools.  
Without safe transport to and from school, our students would have 
a greater challenge preparing to be at their best to learn in the 
classroom.  

It is also Public Safety Appreciation 
month.  We have amazing support from 
our School Resource Officers and the 
Henry County Sheriff’s Office as well as 
all emergency responders from across 
the county.  They chose a noble line of 
work with an unselfish commitment and 
sacrifice to protect our students, staff, and residents of the county.

And finally, it is National Principals Month.  We are privileged to 
have such outstanding school leaders 
across our district.  Leaders with passions 
for helping students achieve and flourish 
at the highest levels.  Leaders who have 
the responsibility of being the 
instructional catalyst for their staff.    We 
salute our leaders for their work during 
this special month.

Click here to view what it means to be a principal in HCS.

Each year the Henry County Board of Education must provide a 
calendar of meeting dates and times for their regularly scheduled 
public meetings.  This requirement falls under HCBOE Policy BCBA.  
The proposed calendar of meetings follows the current layout of 
meetings for 2018.  Proposed times for the study session and 
business session remain at 4 p.m. and 7 p.m., respectively.  

The days of the meetings are proposed to stay on the second Monday of each month 
with an exception to the month of July.   The proposed Board Meeting calendar is up 
for review and comment,   Click here to view the current policy up for review.

Board Policy and Administrative 
Regulations Review Plan

National Recognitions Abound

 Vol. 4, No. 12 - June 14, 2021Click here for Video Recaps
and Highlights archives

#HenryTogether
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Strengthening the Core Business of Student Learning: 
An Introduction to a Balanced Instructional Model
One district priority that will continue to receive a more in-depth 
examination and regular updates will be that of strengthening our 
core business of student learning.  It aligns with the first core belief 
of the BOE in that each student can learn at or above grade level 
and will have an equal opportunity to do so.  Previous discussions 
of the district priority focused on what teachers teach and what students 
learn.  There were also discussions regarding pace of learning 
thanks to the development of district pacing guides for teachers, 
students, and leaders to use.  Now the focus shifts to the ‘how’ and the ways our district 
staff must clarify how we teach and how students learn through a personalized learning 
model.

One such approach involves the introduction of a balanced instructional model, while 
a commitment remains to other ‘hows’ like the successful implementation of an early 
literacy model.  A clear expectation had to be set for what instruction would look like 
inside classrooms.  The balanced instructional model provides a common language to 
foster understanding for our students, parents, and teachers around what the student 
experience is designed to include.

The balanced approach comes from providing the many stakeholders with core knowledge 
and skills and the higher levels of analysis, synthesis, application, and problem solving 
necessary to be a part of daily routines in our classrooms.  

This approach helps take students from being memorizers to problem solvers and 
thinkers.  There are many ways of engaging students in deep, personalized instruction 
while supporting their growth and mastery of content in creative ways.

Click here to get a better look at the four core content areas’ balanced instructional 
model basics.

At the forefront of learning is being able to read, and Henry 
County Schools is piloting a program in 14 schools in the district 
aimed at positively impacting this foundational skill for student 
learning for our youngest students.  Through this new model, our 
kindergarten students cycle through instructional models for phonics 
before then being assessed on their current progress.  This enables 
school and district leaders to examine where intervention needs to be incorporated 
to enhance student outcomes.  According to Chief Learning & Performance Officer 
Melissa Morse, this model is a great example of how the district is strengthening student 
outcomes by our approach to literacy in kindergarten.  It also serves as an example of 
how we systematically monitor the progress of students in real-time to ensure decisions 
about what students need are made sooner rather than at a time that is far too late 
to help them improve.  Click here for a video on the district’s new model.

Strengthening the Core Business of Student Learning: 
Early Literacy Model Update

Fiscal Management Updates

Chief Financial Officer Shanika Clay provided two positive financial reports to the board which 
detailed strong fiscal planning and management resulting in paying off debt early and establishing 
a strategic action capital accumulation fund. 

      o  Defeasement of Bond Debt

The Board of Education moved to payoff debt associated with the 2016 general obligation 
series in advance and forego interest costs.  The recommendation put before the board 
and subsequently approved with a unanimous vote was to expend $60 million of funds 
accumulated in the debt service account to defease $51 million of debt principle associated 
with the 2016 general obligation series bonds that were issued for E-SPLOST 5 objectives.  

Back-to-School 2021 - #BeReadyDayOne (continued)

program. Additionally, we have over 241 Exceptional Student Education learners enrolled in 
extended school year and learning loss recovery programs.

Regarding the new school year preparations, Mr. Shrum once again updated the board on 
summer cleaning efforts of every facility, ongoing training for various support staff members, 
and the recruitment and hiring processes to fill the last remaining positions in various job 
families.

Part of the report to the board also included an update on key changes to school operations 
that were impacted due to COVID-19 mitigation efforts during the 2020-2021 school year.  
There will be updates made to the facilities and COVID-19 Mitigation Playbooks ahead of the 
new school year, and different in this upcoming year will be:

-  the return of full in-person learning
-  reopening of visitor and volunteer access
-  resumption of field trips
-  mask-optional protocols on all Henry County Schools campuses and property

Dr. April Madden was able to provide a report on the 
newest option for enrolling in Henry County Schools – 
the Henry County Schools Welcome Center.  This option 
will be an in-person one-stop-shop operation for families 
joining the Henry County Schools family.  Registration 
paperwork, Parent Portal sign-up, transportation 
needs, language services, school nutrition forms, and 
community resources will all be addressed for every 
family arriving at the welcome center.  Families in the 
district have always had the opportunity to complete 
the enrollment process electronically through the district website, but this latest service will 
provide direct support to all families in need of in-person assistance.
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with an exception to the month of July.   The proposed Board Meeting calendar is up 
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Strengthening the Core Business of Student Learning: 
An Introduction to a Balanced Instructional Model
One district priority that will continue to receive a more in-depth 
examination and regular updates will be that of strengthening our 
core business of student learning.  It aligns with the first core belief 
of the BOE in that each student can learn at or above grade level 
and will have an equal opportunity to do so.  Previous discussions 
of the district priority focused on what teachers teach and what students 
learn.  There were also discussions regarding pace of learning 
thanks to the development of district pacing guides for teachers, 
students, and leaders to use.  Now the focus shifts to the ‘how’ and the ways our district 
staff must clarify how we teach and how students learn through a personalized learning 
model.

One such approach involves the introduction of a balanced instructional model, while 
a commitment remains to other ‘hows’ like the successful implementation of an early 
literacy model.  A clear expectation had to be set for what instruction would look like 
inside classrooms.  The balanced instructional model provides a common language to 
foster understanding for our students, parents, and teachers around what the student 
experience is designed to include.

The balanced approach comes from providing the many stakeholders with core knowledge 
and skills and the higher levels of analysis, synthesis, application, and problem solving 
necessary to be a part of daily routines in our classrooms.  

This approach helps take students from being memorizers to problem solvers and 
thinkers.  There are many ways of engaging students in deep, personalized instruction 
while supporting their growth and mastery of content in creative ways.

Click here to get a better look at the four core content areas’ balanced instructional 
model basics.

At the forefront of learning is being able to read, and Henry 
County Schools is piloting a program in 14 schools in the district 
aimed at positively impacting this foundational skill for student 
learning for our youngest students.  Through this new model, our 
kindergarten students cycle through instructional models for phonics 
before then being assessed on their current progress.  This enables 
school and district leaders to examine where intervention needs to be incorporated 
to enhance student outcomes.  According to Chief Learning & Performance Officer 
Melissa Morse, this model is a great example of how the district is strengthening student 
outcomes by our approach to literacy in kindergarten.  It also serves as an example of 
how we systematically monitor the progress of students in real-time to ensure decisions 
about what students need are made sooner rather than at a time that is far too late 
to help them improve.  Click here for a video on the district’s new model.

Strengthening the Core Business of Student Learning: 
Early Literacy Model Update

Other Agenda Items

The following business items were also unanimously approved, as a part of the consent agenda 
for the evening meeting:

•	Henry County Policy GBIA – Teacher Evaluation Appeals  – Teacher Evaluation Appeals – 
This policy is drafted to comply with the provisions of 2020 legislation that go into effect 
July 1, 2021.  The policy will now be out for public review and comment before formal action 
is to be taken during the Business Session meeting on July 12.

•	Henry County Policy GARH – Employee Leaves and Absences  – These conforming changes 
are presented to comply with the provisions of 2021 legislation HB 146 (Paid Parental Leave) 
that go into effect July 1, 2021.  The policy will now be out for public review and comment 
before formal action is to be taken during the Business Session meeting on July 12.

•	Renewal of Microsoft 365 District Licensing – The board unanimously approved the 
renewal of the Microsoft 365 District Licensing.  Microsoft 365 Education provides district-
wide licensing for our suite of productivity tools including Outlook for email and calendar 
as well as Microsoft Word, Excel, PowerPoint, OneDrive for Business, and Teams.  It also 
provides tools for the management of enterprise systems including Office 365, Office for 
Web, SharePoint Enterprise, Litigation Hold, and Azure Active Directory for user account 
provisioning, management, and governance.  The licensing also provides server operating 
systems for our data center and virtualized environments.

•	GaDOE State Funds Bus Purchase – The board unanimously approved funding to purchase 
10 new buses.  The total cost for the buses will be offset by a state funding reimbursement.  
The district will be responsible for 26 percent of the total cost.

•	K-5 Therapeutic Supports & Instructional Programming Service Lease Agreement – The 
board unanimously approved a lease agreement with Specialized Education of Georgia, Inc. 
(Catapult Learning).  This agreement will be for a portion of EXCEL Academy only, the front 
garden area, rear grassy area, and three trailers at rear of the building.  Utilities, maintenance, 
and custodial services included.

•	2021-2022 Workers’ Compensation Panel of Physicians – The board unanimously approved 
an update to the 2021-2022 Workers’ Compensation Panel of Physicians.  The update includes 
a name change due to a merger and an address change for one provider.  There were no 
changes to the recommended panel of providers.

Fiscal Management Updates (continued)

This action will save the district $15 million in future interest payments over the life of the bond.

“I’m really excited to support this, and I am really proud of the responsibility of this board 
and the leadership under Dr. Davis so that we are able to do this,” said Board Member 
Sophe Pope (Dist. 4)  

      o  Board Resolution for Strategic Action Capital Accumulation Fund

With a projection of the final standing of the fund balance (district savings account) ahead of 
the end of the fiscal year, a recommendation was made to adopt a resolution that committed 
$10 million of general revenue funds for the following strategic action purposes outline in 
the recently adopted and community-inspired strategic action plan: 

 1.  Growth and replacement of school system furniture, fixtures, and equipment
2.  Equipment to supply and maintain STEM laboratories
3.  Upgrades to the business enterprise resource planning system

The Board unanimously supported the creation of a designated savings account for the outlined 
strategic actions. The ability to create this strategic action capital accumulation fund was made 
possible by the Board’s fiscal actions at the onset of the pandemic, mid-year improvements in 
state revenues, and strong financial management during the course of the year.
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Strengthening the Core Business of Student Learning: 
An Introduction to a Balanced Instructional Model
One district priority that will continue to receive a more in-depth 
examination and regular updates will be that of strengthening our 
core business of student learning.  It aligns with the first core belief 
of the BOE in that each student can learn at or above grade level 
and will have an equal opportunity to do so.  Previous discussions 
of the district priority focused on what teachers teach and what students 
learn.  There were also discussions regarding pace of learning 
thanks to the development of district pacing guides for teachers, 
students, and leaders to use.  Now the focus shifts to the ‘how’ and the ways our district 
staff must clarify how we teach and how students learn through a personalized learning 
model.

One such approach involves the introduction of a balanced instructional model, while 
a commitment remains to other ‘hows’ like the successful implementation of an early 
literacy model.  A clear expectation had to be set for what instruction would look like 
inside classrooms.  The balanced instructional model provides a common language to 
foster understanding for our students, parents, and teachers around what the student 
experience is designed to include.

The balanced approach comes from providing the many stakeholders with core knowledge 
and skills and the higher levels of analysis, synthesis, application, and problem solving 
necessary to be a part of daily routines in our classrooms.  

This approach helps take students from being memorizers to problem solvers and 
thinkers.  There are many ways of engaging students in deep, personalized instruction 
while supporting their growth and mastery of content in creative ways.

Click here to get a better look at the four core content areas’ balanced instructional 
model basics.

At the forefront of learning is being able to read, and Henry 
County Schools is piloting a program in 14 schools in the district 
aimed at positively impacting this foundational skill for student 
learning for our youngest students.  Through this new model, our 
kindergarten students cycle through instructional models for phonics 
before then being assessed on their current progress.  This enables 
school and district leaders to examine where intervention needs to be incorporated 
to enhance student outcomes.  According to Chief Learning & Performance Officer 
Melissa Morse, this model is a great example of how the district is strengthening student 
outcomes by our approach to literacy in kindergarten.  It also serves as an example of 
how we systematically monitor the progress of students in real-time to ensure decisions 
about what students need are made sooner rather than at a time that is far too late 
to help them improve.  Click here for a video on the district’s new model.

Strengthening the Core Business of Student Learning: 
Early Literacy Model Update

Other Agenda Items  (continued)

•	T-Mobile Project 10 Million – The board unanimously a partnership with T-Mobile to ensure 
3,000 mobile hotspots are available for students starting this fall.  The partnership calls for 
2,000 of the hotspots to be donated while the remaining 1,000 would be purchased by Henry 
County Schools.  Each hotspot will provide up to 100GB of data.

Leadership on the Move

Name                         New Position/Location               Former Position/Location

    Dr. Marla Surette   	     Retired                	                	      Principal
			       					         Hickory Flat Elementary                 

        Lisa Travis       	      Retired				        Principal        	                
			      					         Cotton Indian Elementary

      David Shedd            Graduation Coach                             Principal			                  	
			      Hampton High School	                 Ola High School

   Dr. Shannon Ellis       Exe. Dir SB Effectiveness & Support     Principal 		                                        	
			      Leadership Services	                 Woodland High School

 Dr. Francene Garrett    Assistant Principal                             Instructional Coach         
			      Eagle’s Landing Middle School         Austin Road Middle School

    Andre Johnson    	     Assistant Principal                   	     Curriculum Support Teacher
			      Smith-Barnes  Elementary		     Fulton County Schools

     Fred Latschar      	      Director – Mental Health & Wellness     Principal 
			      Family & Student Support Services     Walnut Creek Elementary

 Dr. Crystal Williams     Assistant Principal			      Student Support Facilitator         
			      McDonough High School		      Hampton Middle School

     Holly Williams	    Assistant Principal			       Assistant Principal	
	 	 	    Timber Ridge Elementary		     Griffin-Spalding County Schools

 Dr. Racheal Burden	    Assistant Principal			       Instructional Technology Spec.
			      McDonough Middle School	     Information Services

  Tequela Crawford	    Assistant Principal			       Student Support Facilitator   
			      Stockbridge Middle School	     McDonough Middle School

     Andrea Davis	    Coordinator – School Counseling     Counselor  
			      Family & Student Support Services	    McDonough High School

     Elyse Durden	    Principal		               	     Assistant Principal 
			      Cotton Indian Elementary		     Unity Grove Elementary

      David Flynn	    Coordinator	 - School Nutrition	     Supervising Manager 
			      Finance				        School Nutrition

   Dr. Rabieh Hafza	    Coordinator – STEM 	                 Secondary Level Science Coord. 
			      Learning & Performance     	     Atlanta Public Schools

      Keith Haber	    Coord. – Humanities & Adv. Learning	    Assist. Principal – McIntosh High 
			      Learning & Performance     	     Fayette County Schools
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At the forefront of learning is being able to read, and Henry 
County Schools is piloting a program in 14 schools in the district 
aimed at positively impacting this foundational skill for student 
learning for our youngest students.  Through this new model, our 
kindergarten students cycle through instructional models for phonics 
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Strengthening the Core Business of Student Learning: 
Early Literacy Model Update

     Dr. Tylisa Hill	    High School Associate Principal 	     Assistant Principal 
			      Impact Academy			       Ola High School

   Jennifer McCrary	    Elementary Associate Principal 	     Assistant Principal  
			      Impact Academy			       Mt. Carmel Elementary

 Dr. Delphine Patterson	   Middle School Associate Principal     Assistant Principal 
			      Impact Academy			       Dutchtown High School

     Purvis Jackson	    Principal 	     			       Principal  
			      Woodland High School		      Hampton Middle School

    Jennifer Meschi	    Dir. – Data Systems & Accountability	    Dir. - Training and IT Support
			      Learning & Performance		      Paulding Co. Schools

        Lois Reed	    Assistant Principal 		  	     Personalized Learning Lead
			      Ola Middle School			       Ola Middle School

        Angela Swift	    Coordinator – Benefits 	 	     Bookkeeper
			      Human Resources			       Clayton Co. Public Schools

       Amy Tursich	    Coordinator – Data Analytics   	     Information Systems Specialist  
			      Information Services		      Information Services

   Zannetta Walker	    Assistant Principal 			      Instruction & Personalized Learning 
			      Ola Middle School			       Hampton High School

Leadership on the Move  (continued)

Name                         New Position/Location               Former Position/Location

Awards and Recognition

Congratulations to all of the June 
2021 Awards & Recognitions 
winners! We are proud of your 
accomplishments and support of 
Henry County Schools.

To view and download copies 
of the photos taken during the 
Awards & Recognitions section 
of the June 2021 HCS Board of 
Education Meeting, click here or 
on the screenshot to the right.

You can also view and download 
photos from all the other listed 
HCS Photo albums.

https://photos.app.goo.gl/SiAPCedr9GPpWDG4A
https://photos.app.goo.gl/SiAPCedr9GPpWDG4A


•    Dr. Nutt started her remarks by sharing that Bethlehem Elementary has been had a productive 
month with their focus on PBIS and Kindness Month.

•   She also shared that Unity Grove Elementary was successful in meeting their Fun Run goals 
and had a successful grandparents day. They also had a successful tailgate night with the 
Locust Grove cluster. 

•   Oakland Elementary was also highlighted for a good turnout for their grandparents day.
•    The Locust Grove HS Lady Wildcat softball team was featured for being in the state tournament, 

as were the Hampton HS Lady Hornets.
•    Dr. Nutt concluded her comments by recognizing Tony Pickett who will be retiring this school year.

•   Ms. Cobb recognized the principals of the district as a part of this being Principal Appreciation Month. 
•   She noted that Timber Ridge Elementary had a fantastic talent show and congratulated the teachers 

and students while also sharing her thanks for the community that supported the school.
•   She congratulated the UGHS girls varsity softball team for being in the state tournament.
•  She concluded her remarks by congratulating Ola HS for making it to the VEX Robotics 

State Championships.

•  Dr. McBride noted her request to bring cultural diversity to the study session discussion. 
She said Dr. Davis will bring it up next month.

•  She congratulated Hickory Flat Elementary for selling 79 yearbooks and receiving 79 
    trees that will be planted in their honor. 
•  She highlighted Pate's Creek Elementary for their Griffin RESA Literacy Day winners.
•  Lastly, she congratulated Flippen Elem., Eagle's Landing MS and Eagle's Landing HS for 

their collaborative curriculum night.

•  Ms. Edwards noted her time at the Stockbridge HS mock interview and its success.
•   She also attended the Stockbridge HS/Union Grove HS football game, and congratulated 

the Tigers on being undefeated.

•   Supt. Davis recognized principals for their role in our schools and communities. She noted 
her thanks for the supervisors/asst. superintendents for their work in guiding principals.

•  There was also attention brought to the work of our district administrators during the 
"Shadow a Student Day". She stated it was important that we lead through student-centered 
focus.

•  She shared that it is School Bus Safety/Appreciation Week next week and thanked our 
school transportation department for their work.

•  Public Safety Month is this October as well, and Supt. Davis recognized our SROs and 
Captain Duke for his work and recent promotion.

•  She also highlighted our Teachers of the Year for their impact in the classroom.  She 
    shared that it was great to be able to recognize them during the meeting.
•  She concluded by sharing that the district’s thoughts are with the Hickory Flat Elem. 

community in the passing of a student, and the district’s thoughts are also with the Pike 
County School System and Community in the recent loss of a football player.

BOARD MEMBER REMARKS

•   Mr. Hinton started by congratulating Dutchtown MS for their 2nd Alzheimer’s Walk.
•    Luella HS's marching band was recognized for their recent accomplishment at the Valhalla 

marching competition.
•  Hampton HS was recognized for their girls softball team's accomplishments this year, 

which included making it to the playoffs and winning their region.
•  He also recognized Rachel Rose, Mt. Carmel's teacher of the year, for being a district 

teacher of the year semifinalist.
•   Mr. Hinton closed his remarks by thanking principals for their work as a part and commending 

Capt. Josh Duke for his recent promotion to captain from lieutenant.
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Our Belief

Each year the Henry County Board of Education must provide a 
calendar of meeting dates and times for their regularly scheduled 
public meetings.  This requirement falls under HCBOE Policy BCBA.  
The proposed calendar of meetings follows the current layout of 
meetings for 2018.  Proposed times for the study session and 
business session remain at 4 p.m. and 7 p.m., respectively.  B
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Policy Review Plan (continued)

The days of the meetings are proposed to stay on the second Monday of each month 
with an exception to the month of July.   The proposed Board Meeting calendar is up 
for review and comment,   Click here to view the current policy up for review.

Strengthening the Core Business of Student Learning: 
An Introduction to a Balanced Instructional Model
One district priority that will continue to receive a more in-depth 
examination and regular updates will be that of strengthening our 
core business of student learning.  It aligns with the first core belief 
of the BOE in that each student can learn at or above grade level 
and will have an equal opportunity to do so.  Previous discussions 
of the district priority focused on what teachers teach and what students 
learn.  There were also discussions regarding pace of learning 
thanks to the development of district pacing guides for teachers, 
students, and leaders to use.  Now the focus shifts to the ‘how’ and the ways our district 
staff must clarify how we teach and how students learn through a personalized learning 
model.

One such approach involves the introduction of a balanced instructional model, while 
a commitment remains to other ‘hows’ like the successful implementation of an early 
literacy model.  A clear expectation had to be set for what instruction would look like 
inside classrooms.  The balanced instructional model provides a common language to 
foster understanding for our students, parents, and teachers around what the student 
experience is designed to include.

The balanced approach comes from providing the many stakeholders with core knowledge 
and skills and the higher levels of analysis, synthesis, application, and problem solving 
necessary to be a part of daily routines in our classrooms.  

This approach helps take students from being memorizers to problem solvers and 
thinkers.  There are many ways of engaging students in deep, personalized instruction 
while supporting their growth and mastery of content in creative ways.

Click here to get a better look at the four core content areas’ balanced instructional 
model basics.

At the forefront of learning is being able to read, and Henry 
County Schools is piloting a program in 14 schools in the district 
aimed at positively impacting this foundational skill for student 
learning for our youngest students.  Through this new model, our 
kindergarten students cycle through instructional models for phonics 
before then being assessed on their current progress.  This enables 
school and district leaders to examine where intervention needs to be incorporated 
to enhance student outcomes.  According to Chief Learning & Performance Officer 
Melissa Morse, this model is a great example of how the district is strengthening student 
outcomes by our approach to literacy in kindergarten.  It also serves as an example of 
how we systematically monitor the progress of students in real-time to ensure decisions 
about what students need are made sooner rather than at a time that is far too late 
to help them improve.  Click here for a video on the district’s new model.

Strengthening the Core Business of Student Learning: 
Early Literacy Model Update

Our Belief

Each year the Henry County Board of Education must provide a 
calendar of meeting dates and times for their regularly scheduled 
public meetings.  This requirement falls under HCBOE Policy BCBA.  
The proposed calendar of meetings follows the current layout of 
meetings for 2018.  Proposed times for the study session and 
business session remain at 4 p.m. and 7 p.m., respectively.  B

O
A

R
D

 M
E

E
T

IN
G

 H
IG

H
L

IG
H

T
S

Policy Review Plan (continued)

The days of the meetings are proposed to stay on the second Monday of each month 
with an exception to the month of July.   The proposed Board Meeting calendar is up 
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of the BOE in that each student can learn at or above grade level 
and will have an equal opportunity to do so.  Previous discussions 
of the district priority focused on what teachers teach and what students 
learn.  There were also discussions regarding pace of learning 
thanks to the development of district pacing guides for teachers, 
students, and leaders to use.  Now the focus shifts to the ‘how’ and the ways our district 
staff must clarify how we teach and how students learn through a personalized learning 
model.

One such approach involves the introduction of a balanced instructional model, while 
a commitment remains to other ‘hows’ like the successful implementation of an early 
literacy model.  A clear expectation had to be set for what instruction would look like 
inside classrooms.  The balanced instructional model provides a common language to 
foster understanding for our students, parents, and teachers around what the student 
experience is designed to include.

The balanced approach comes from providing the many stakeholders with core knowledge 
and skills and the higher levels of analysis, synthesis, application, and problem solving 
necessary to be a part of daily routines in our classrooms.  

This approach helps take students from being memorizers to problem solvers and 
thinkers.  There are many ways of engaging students in deep, personalized instruction 
while supporting their growth and mastery of content in creative ways.

Click here to get a better look at the four core content areas’ balanced instructional 
model basics.

At the forefront of learning is being able to read, and Henry 
County Schools is piloting a program in 14 schools in the district 
aimed at positively impacting this foundational skill for student 
learning for our youngest students.  Through this new model, our 
kindergarten students cycle through instructional models for phonics 
before then being assessed on their current progress.  This enables 
school and district leaders to examine where intervention needs to be incorporated 
to enhance student outcomes.  According to Chief Learning & Performance Officer 
Melissa Morse, this model is a great example of how the district is strengthening student 
outcomes by our approach to literacy in kindergarten.  It also serves as an example of 
how we systematically monitor the progress of students in real-time to ensure decisions 
about what students need are made sooner rather than at a time that is far too late 
to help them improve.  Click here for a video on the district’s new model.

Strengthening the Core Business of Student Learning: 
Early Literacy Model Update

Dr. Nutt congratulated everyone for the accomplishments of the past school year.  She 
noted how much she has enjoyed working on the board the past 25 years and looks forward 
to the upcoming school year.  She thanked all HCS families for their partnership in helping 
students succeed.

Mr. McDaniel congratulated the Class of 2021 and the honorees from the evening’s meeting.  
Thanks were given to all district employees for the work accomplished in the 2020-2021 
school year.  He reminded everyone of the important impact our district has on the lives 
of young people.

Mrs. Cobb was unable to attend the June 2021 board meetings. 

Mrs. Pope shared her wishes for everyone to have a safe and restful summer.  Thanks were 
shared with the leadership team for the recent success of the 2021 graduation ceremonies at 
Atlanta Motor Speedway.

Mrs. Edwards congratulated the HCS community for the previous school year’s accomplishments 
and she shared her hopes that everyone get some rest before the start of the new school 
year on August 4.  She thanked Zack Murray for his contribution to the Eagle’s Landing High 
School track team.

Supt. Davis noted the transitions of school administrators retiring or moving into new roles 
in the district.  She also celebrated and welcomed several key administrative positions that 
were filled in schools and at the district office.  

Board Member Remarks
•    Dr. Nutt started her remarks by sharing that Bethlehem Elementary has been had a productive 

month with their focus on PBIS and Kindness Month.
•   She also shared that Unity Grove Elementary was successful in meeting their Fun Run goals 

and had a successful grandparents day. They also had a successful tailgate night with the 
Locust Grove cluster. 

•   Oakland Elementary was also highlighted for a good turnout for their grandparents day.
•    The Locust Grove HS Lady Wildcat softball team was featured for being in the state tournament, 

as were the Hampton HS Lady Hornets.
•    Dr. Nutt concluded her comments by recognizing Tony Pickett who will be retiring this school year.

•   Ms. Cobb recognized the principals of the district as a part of this being Principal Appreciation Month. 
•   She noted that Timber Ridge Elementary had a fantastic talent show and congratulated the teachers 

and students while also sharing her thanks for the community that supported the school.
•   She congratulated the UGHS girls varsity softball team for being in the state tournament.
•  She concluded her remarks by congratulating Ola HS for making it to the VEX Robotics 

State Championships.

•  Dr. McBride noted her request to bring cultural diversity to the study session discussion. 
She said Dr. Davis will bring it up next month.

•  She congratulated Hickory Flat Elementary for selling 79 yearbooks and receiving 79 
    trees that will be planted in their honor. 
•  She highlighted Pate's Creek Elementary for their Griffin RESA Literacy Day winners.
•  Lastly, she congratulated Flippen Elem., Eagle's Landing MS and Eagle's Landing HS for 

their collaborative curriculum night.

•  Ms. Edwards noted her time at the Stockbridge HS mock interview and its success.
•   She also attended the Stockbridge HS/Union Grove HS football game, and congratulated 

the Tigers on being undefeated.

•   Supt. Davis recognized principals for their role in our schools and communities. She noted 
her thanks for the supervisors/asst. superintendents for their work in guiding principals.

•  There was also attention brought to the work of our district administrators during the 
"Shadow a Student Day". She stated it was important that we lead through student-centered 
focus.

•  She shared that it is School Bus Safety/Appreciation Week next week and thanked our 
school transportation department for their work.

•  Public Safety Month is this October as well, and Supt. Davis recognized our SROs and 
Captain Duke for his work and recent promotion.

•  She also highlighted our Teachers of the Year for their impact in the classroom.  She 
    shared that it was great to be able to recognize them during the meeting.
•  She concluded by sharing that the district’s thoughts are with the Hickory Flat Elem. 

community in the passing of a student, and the district’s thoughts are also with the Pike 
County School System and Community in the recent loss of a football player.

BOARD MEMBER REMARKS

•   Mr. Hinton started by congratulating Dutchtown MS for their 2nd Alzheimer’s Walk.
•    Luella HS's marching band was recognized for their recent accomplishment at the Valhalla 

marching competition.
•  Hampton HS was recognized for their girls softball team's accomplishments this year, 

which included making it to the playoffs and winning their region.
•  He also recognized Rachel Rose, Mt. Carmel's teacher of the year, for being a district 

teacher of the year semifinalist.
•   Mr. Hinton closed his remarks by thanking principals for their work as a part and commending 

Capt. Josh Duke for his recent promotion to captain from lieutenant.
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